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April - June 2016 
 

In this Issue: 

 Presidents Letter 

 POW/MIA News 

 Chaplin’s Corner  

 Calendar of Events  

 Patch Recipients 

 Chapter  6 - General Orders,  

Debriefing & Sergeants Stand 

Down 

 Jerry Blake- President 

Rolling Thunder, Inc.'s 

major function is to 

publicize the POW-MIA 

issue. To educate the 

public of the fact that 

many American prisoners 

of war were left behind 

after all past wars. To 

help correct the past and 

to protect the future 

veterans from being left 

behind should they 

become Prisoners Of 

War/Missing In Action. 

We are committed to 

helping American 

veterans from all wars. 

Rolling Thunder, Inc. is a 

non-profit organization 

and everyone donates his 

or her time because they 

believe in the  

POW/MIA issue. 

Executive Board 
President  

Jerry Blake 

Vice President  

Jeff Meeks 

Secretary  

Mary Jane Miller 

Treasurer  

Darrin Maxey 

Chaplain  

Steve Suter 
 

Board of Directors 

Chairman of the Board  

Jack Miller 

Board Member  

W.D. Buckner 

Board Member  

Bob Hayes 

Board Member  

Donna Hohiemer 

Board Member  

Grady Davis 
 

 

Letter from the President… 
 

Hi Everyone, 
 

Summer is here and man is it hot. Wanted 

to let everyone know that we will be 

nominating officers for 2016-2017 in July 

and August. We will vote at September's 

meeting.  

I know a lot of you will be traveling this 

summer so please be safe and enjoy your 

vacations. Please keep track of our web 

site and your email's as we will be getting 

busy with events and other interesting 

things.  

I want to thank Tamara for taking care of 

the news letter for us and also ask if any 

of you are interested in helping her. If you 

are interested please let me or Tamara 

know next meeting and we will sit down 

with you and go over what you can do to 

help.  

I am switching to DIRECT TV so my new 

email address is jerryoblake@gmail.com. 

As always if you have any questions for 

me, please don't hesitate to ask. 
 

Thanks, 

Jerry Blake 
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Marine Missing From World War II Accounted For  

The Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) announced today that the remains of a U.S. serviceman, 

unaccounted for since World War II, have been identified and are being returned to his family for burial with full 

military honors. 

Marine Pfc. John F. Prince, 19, of New York, will be buried June 17 in Calverton, New York. In November 1943, 

Prince was assigned to Company F, 2nd Battalion, 8th Marine Regiment, 2nd Marine Division, which landed 

against stiff Japanese resistance on the small island of Betio in the Tarawa Atoll of the Gilbert Islands, in an 

attempt to secure the island. Over several days of intense fighting at Tarawa, approximately 1,000 Marines and 

Sailors were killed and more than 2,000 were wounded, but the Japanese were virtually annihilated. Prince died 

on the first day of the battle, Nov. 20, 1943. 

Despite the heavy casualties suffered by U.S. forces, military success in the battle of Tarawa was a huge victory 

for the U.S. military because the Gilbert Islands provided the U.S. Navy Pacific Fleet a platform from which to 

launch assaults on the Marshall and Caroline Islands to advance their Central Pacific Campaign against Japan. 

In the immediate aftermath of the fighting on Tarawa, U.S. service members who died in the battle were buried in 

a number of battlefield cemeteries on the island. In 1946 and 1947, the 604th Quartermaster Graves Registration 

Company conducted remains recovery operations on Betio, but Prince’s remains were not recovered. On Feb. 28, 

1949, a military review board declared Prince’s remains non-recoverable. 

In June 2015, a nongovernmental organization, History Flight, Inc., notified DPAA that they discovered a burial 

site on Betio Island and recovered the remains of what they believed were 35 U.S. Marines who fought during the 

battle in November 1943. The remains were turned over to DPAA in July 2015. 

To identify Prince’s remains, scientists from DPAA used laboratory analysis, including dental comparison, which 

matched Prince’s records, as well as circumstantial and material evidence. 

DPAA is grateful to History Flight, Inc. for this recovery mission. 

Of the 16 million Americans who served in World War II, more than 400,000 died during the war. 

For additional information on the Defense Department’s mission to account for Americans who went missing 

while serving our country, visit the DPAA website at www.dpaa.mil or call (703) 699-1420. 

 



 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

Rolling Thunder®, Inc. 

Indiana Chapter 6 
 

 
Rolling Thunder

®
 IN Chapter 6 

Calendar of Events 

  
Revised 6-10-2016 

Month Date Event 

June 23 ESGR Golf Outing Setup 

 
24 ESGR Golf Outing 

 
26 Chapter 6 Benefit Ride 

   July 1 Flag Presentation at ARK Crisis Center 

 
2 Membership Meeting – 9pm 

 
4 Mt Caramel Parade 

 

 

 
For anyone wanting to share pictures or events please send information to perkeme@gmail.com.  

We will do our best to include all information.  
 

Don’t forget to check out the Rolling Thunder Indiana Chapter 6 Website as well, www.rollingthunderin6.com 

and find us on Facebook at www.facebook.com/pages/Rolling-Thunder-Indiana-Chapter-6 

 

 

Chaplain's Corner 
 
    How do we control our anger? Do we open our mouth first and later wish we had stuck our foot in it? 

In I Samuel 25: 14-17, David protected a man named Nabal's shepherd's and sheep while they were in the 

wilderness. Yet when David sent young men to offer greeting's and to ask for some food for them, Nabal was 

ungrateful, hateful and refused to give them anything. 

     David in return seeking revenge was going to take 400 men and wipe out Nabal and all of his men for 

returning evil for good.  Abigail, Nabal's wife not wanting people to suffer for her husband's evil, went out with 

food for all of David's menbefore he could reach them, and reminded David of all the Lord had done for him, 

and he did not want bloodshed on 

his hand's for avenging himself.. 

 

Leviticus 19: 18  NIV 

   18.  Do not seek revenge or bear a grudge against one of your people, but love your neighbor as yourself. 

I am the Lord. 

 

Proverbs 16: 7-9  NIV 

  7.  When a mans ways are pleasing to the Lord, he makes even his enemies live at peace with him. 

  8.  Better a little with righteousness than much gain with injustice. 

  9.  In his heart a man plans his course, but the Lord determines his steps. 

 

 

If you have a spiritual need or in need of someone to talk to, call Chapter 6 Chaplain Steve Suter at 812-925-

3627 

or e-mail at kspl69@wowway.com 

 

mailto:perkeme@gmail.com
http://www.rollingthunderin6.com/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Rolling-Thunder-Indiana-Chapter-6/111360392214615
tel:812-925-3627
tel:812-925-3627
mailto:kspl69@wowway.com
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The major function of Rolling Thunder
®
, Inc., is to publicize the POW-MIA issue, 

to educate the public that many American prisoners of war were left behind 
after all previous wars and to help correct the past and to protect future veterans 
from being left behind should they become Prisoners of War- Missing in Action. 

We are also committed to helping American Veterans from all wars. 
 
 

ARTICLES IN THIS NEWSLETTER ARE NOT NECESSARILY 
THE VIEWS OR OPINIONS OF ROLLING THUNDER

®
, INC. 

 
6/14/2016 

### 


